	WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting
held in the Wroxeter Vineyard Visitor Centre, Wroxeter
on the 10th September 2018 at 7:30pm
_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Present: Councillors B Nelson (Chairman), V Amos, J Davies, P Davies, M Millington, S Rowland, I Sherwood
In attendance:	Sarah Morris (Clerk), Councillor C Wild (Shropshire Council)

1. PUBLIC SESSION
There were no members of the public present.

2. CHAIRMAN WELCOME AND ANNOUNCEMENTS

3. TO ACCEPT APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE - None.

4. DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS & DISPENSATION REQUESTS - None.

5. TO CONFIRM & ACCEPT THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF 9TH JULY 2018
It was RESOLVED to accept the minutes of the previous meeting.  

6. MATTERS ARISING FROM THOSE MINUTES - None.

7. REPORT FROM SHROPSHIRE COUNCILLOR
Councillor Wild reported on the Ironbridge Power Station site development which would cover a 350 acre site.  This could potentially have a significant impact on the traffic flow around Wroxeter as a route to Shrewsbury.  The developer, Harworth Group PLC, was conducting stakeholder and public consultation during September and October, and Councillor Wild recommended that a representative of the Parish Council attend the public consultation to make representations as a neighbouring Parish.  It was RESOLVED that a Councillor would attend the consultation if available, the Clerk to send further details when available.

8. AIRBAND
The Chairman had been made aware of some difficulties which a small number of households in the Parish had experienced when pursuing a broadband connection with Airband.  Councillor Wild had reported this back to Shropshire Council and Airband had since contacted these households to arrange a further site visit to seek a solution.  Airband had provided assurances that homes which have no line of sight to a transmitter in the initial stages of the rollout may have once the final transmitters were installed and that alternative solutions would be sought for all households.  Councillors agreed to speak with their neighbours about their experiences and to report any issues to Councillor Wild to follow up.  Residents would also be advised through the Parish newsletter that they pursue a connection sooner rather than later so that issues can be identified early to help secure as full coverage as possible.

9. UPDATE ON HIGHWAYS MATTERS
Ironbridge Road near Ishmore Lane junction.  Three of the potholes had now been filled but the surrounding road was breaking up.  The Highways Team had confirmed that the repair would not take place in the current round of repairs, due before April 2019, but had not indicated when repairs could be expected.  Councillor Nelson would highlight to the Highways Team that this area continued to be a significant safety concern, and to press for this repair to be included in the next round of repairs.

B4380 Atcham to Leighton road accidents.  There was nothing new to report.

Rights of Way.  The markers had not yet been replaced.  Councillor Sherwood would forward to Councillor Wild his email highlighting the posts requiring replacement and Councillor Wild would follow this up.

Mirror at Lower Longwood crossroads.  The mirror had now been installed and Councillors reiterated their thanks to Councillor Wild for pursuing this on behalf of the Parish.

10. ANNUAL PLAY AREA INSPECTION
The recommendations contained in the RoSPA Report were noted.  The replacement of rotten support timbers on the cradle swing was identified as a moderate risk, with all other recommendations low risk.  It was noted that the Parish Council had retained responsibility for repairs and maintenance under the grass cutting agreement with the residents group.  A Councillor queried responsibility for the identified rot in the post of the dividing fence and damage to the brick wall and it was noted that while these were not Parish Council property, they were rated as low risk and the Parish Council would monitor them for any escalation. 

It was RESOLVED to arrange for the replacement of the rotten timbers as highlighted in the report.  Councillor Amos would seek a quote and circulate it to Councillors by email.  Councillor Amos would conduct a site visit to establish whether the swing was safe to use until the timbers were replaced.

Councillor Nelson informed the Council that a representative of the residents group had suggested the addition of a seesaw to the playground.  The Council agreed with his response, that residents would be canvassed in 2019 regarding the spending the Neighbuorhood Fund allocation, and that the group was welcome to apply for capital spending if it so wished.

11. ASSET REVIEW
It was RESOLVED that named Councillors would inspect the Council’s assets, those being the playground, bus shelters and noticeboards, and report back via the Clerk for inclusion on the next agenda.  

12. PLANNING MATTERS
1. Planning notifications. None.

1. Planning applications for comment.
18/03648/LBC – Old Shop, Norton.			No comments.

1. Planning applications received between meetings 
16/04965/EIA – Poultry Units north of Rea Farm	No comments.
	
13. FINANCIAL MATTERS

(a) To approve bank reconciliation and budget report
It was RESOLVED to approve the bank reconciliation and budget report.

(b) To approve invoices for payment
It was RESOLVED to approve the following payments:-

	Cheque number
	Payee
	Description
	£ Amount

	495
	S Morris
	Clerk salary and expenses August/September
	£398.00

	496
	HMRC
	PAYE August/September
	£1.20




14. GENERAL DATA PROTECTION REGULATIONS To note any further guidance and progress
In response to the Clerk’s enquiries, SALC had emphasised that the template policies which had been provided to Parish Councils could be amended to suit the needs of the individual Parish, and that even small Parishes must ensure compliance with the regulations.  Councillors remained concerned that the template policies were lengthy for a small Parish which processes very limited data and that elements of the template policies, if not fully applicable to the Parish, could leave the Parish Council vulnerable.  It was RESOLVED that the Clerk, in liaison with the Chairman, would redraft the template policies which had yet to be approved (Privacy Notice for Staff and Councillors, Security Incident Response Policy, Data Processing Log and Data Impact Assessment) and present to the next meeting for approval.  The policies approved earlier in the year were sufficient to ensure compliance with the new regulations and could be reviewed in the future if required.

15. PARISH MATTERS To discuss and respond to any Parish matters arising since the previous meeting  None.

16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Monday 12th November 2018, 7:30pm, Meeting Room, Wroxeter Vineyard.


[bookmark: _GoBack]The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 8:34PM
Initials/Signed:…………………………………………………………… Date:…………………………

